
“My favorite weather is bird chirping weather” 
 -Terri Guillemets
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OUR MISSION
Flathead Land Trust is 

dedicated to the conservation 
of northwest Montana’s land 

and water legacy through 
voluntary agreements with 

private landowners.  

THE CHANGING FACE OF THE FLATHEAD 
The most common comment I hear when talking to Flathead Valley residents is concern 
over how fast we are growing and what that might mean for the future of our open 
spaces, wildlife habitat and water resources.  The Flathead has been experiencing 
growth and development for at least four decades now, but we’re experiencing it 
at a much faster pace today.  A recent study by Headwaters Economics shows that 
between 1990 and 2016, the Flathead lost 71,200 acres of open space to housing 
development.  I think the more telling statistic also shows that most of that development 
(63%) has occurred on land outside of incorporated city boundaries, and 45% of that 
development has been on lots larger than 10 acres.  

The study goes on to conclude that development on larger lots is quickly changing 
our culture, economy, and natural resources not just in the Flathead, but throughout 
Montana. It certainly poses challenges for wildlife, water quality, and the state’s heritage 
of wide open lands.  But, growth is good for the Flathead as well.  The question is – how 
can we grow but also retain the essential natural qualities that we are lucky to enjoy in 
this special corner of Montana?  

Fortunately, vast areas of undeveloped land remain and we, as your local land 
trust, are working hard every day to conserve the special places that deserve to 
be protected. The fact is, we are different here in the Flathead and the growth and 
change we’re experiencing doesn’t need to define who we are or what we’ll be in the 
future.  Our beautiful tapestry of lakes, rivers, farms and forests are what defines us.  
We know we’re going to grow and change, we just need to continue to be intentional 
in conserving the best of what makes living here such a privilege. 

The solution is simple and you are at the heart of it. As a community-based conservation 
organization, we fully rely on your support to sustain our work and conserve this 
incredible heritage. You make all the difference in keeping the Flathead the kind of 
place we know and love no matter how fast we are growing and changing.      

	 Paul Travis
	 Executive Director
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REMEMBERING FOUNDING BOARD 
MEMBER, ALLAN R. CLARK
A little over a year ago, we lost a quiet 
champion for conservation. Allan R. Clark 
was a multifaceted man. He went for 
excellence in everything he did. It was not 
what you said, or what you professed. It 
was what you did that mattered. Allan 
quietly helped and directed many local 
organizations and causes. As a founding 
director of The Flathead Land Trust, he did 
what he could to conserve our relationship 
to open land. That seed was planted by his 
father, a farmer in the Lake Blaine area, 
who became concerned as other farmers 
began selling off parts of their land for 
development. He was an early advocate 

of cluster development to preserve remaining farmland and scenic views and this 
certainly inspired his son Allan to do something about it. In 1985, Flathead Land Trust 
was founded by Allan and nine other visionary board members to do just that.   
  
Bill Dakin, longtime FLT supporter and past board member, offers his remembrance 
of Allan: 

“My long association with the Flathead Land Trust in the mid-90’s started after most of 
the founders had stepped back.  Only a few years in did I learn that Allan Clark, whom 
I had long-enjoyed as a fellow Rotarian, was one of them.  Allan was a native son, of 
a long-time Flathead farm family, and had the love of the land that comes from wise 
stewardship; nurturing its bounty, and seeing it as a forever asset.  He had seen so 
much change and knew that only by enabling and facilitating voluntary conservation 
could the Flathead he loved endure.  That my soft-speaking modest Rotarian friend 
was one of the founders was profoundly validating to me.  It firmed my confidence 
and resolve that the Land Trust’s purpose was vital across many generations and 
grounded in the love of the land.  Thank you, Allan….”

CRITICAL SANDHILL 
CRANE HABITAT 
IN WEST VALLEY IS 
FINALLY PROTECTED
On May 10th, in partnership with the 
Grosswiler and Marvin families, we 
completed the final conservation 
easement which will protect a total 
of almost 400 acres of wetlands and 
surrounding farmland of the West 
Valley Wetlands. The conservation 
easement protects habitat that is 
vital to over 150 species of birds 
and especially to sandhill cranes, 
as well as scenic open space and 
productive farmland in perpetuity.   

Under the conservation easement, 
the land will remain in private 
ownership managed by the 
landowner. However, as part of the 
project, the Grosswiler and Marvin 
families have generously allowed 
for a bird viewing area to be created 
for the public overlooking the unique 
pothole wetland and roosting area 
for sandhill cranes. The bird viewing 
area will be constructed this summer 
in cooperation with Montana Fish, 
Wildlife and Parks and open to the 
public next fall in time to view the 
sandhill cranes. It will serve as an 
educational site for local schools 
and other educational programs.  
This incredible project wouldn’t have 
been possible if we hadn’t received 
such a huge outpouring of support 
from this community.  We are 
beyond grateful and it’s so exciting 
to know that this ecological and 
community treasure will continue to 
be here for so many generations of 
people and birds to come.  

COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP IN ACTION
There’s a new trail in Columbia Falls thanks to 
our partnership with the community. This April, 
Flathead Land Trust worked with partners at 
the City of Columbia Falls, the LOR Foundation, 
and Montana Conservation Corps to build a new 
connector trail that allows pedestrian and hiker 
access to Rivers Edge Park along the Flathead 
River. The new trail makes it possible to walk from 
Columbus Park near downtown Columbia Falls 
directly to Rivers Edge Park without having to 
follow a circuitous route along city streets.

Crew leaders from Montana Conservation Corps, 
Northern Rockies spent a wet and cold April 
week working with city councilman Darin Fisher 
to complete the majority of the trail and did an 
impressive job.   A big thank you to everyone who 
helped make the new trail possible including our 
partnership grant with the City of Columbia Falls 
through the LOR Foundation. 

The connector trail is part of our larger project 
to enhance Rivers Edge Park with a community 
fishing pond. The work on the fishing pond is 
expected to begin this fall with a possible opening 
date of next spring.
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On wintry days in March, flocks of beautiful tundra swans 
and elegant northern pintail descend out of gray skies in 
the Flathead. Seeing these striking birds grace our valley is 
an annual spectacle, and a sure sign that spring has arrived. 
This spring, with snow and ice covering ponds, lakes and 
river sloughs well into March,  these birds relied on some of 
the only open water in the valley along the north shore of 
Flathead Lake and Flathead River to rest and feed during 
their migration. One of these refuges on the north shore of 
Flathead Lake is a seasonally wet area on property owned 
by David and Linda Kurfess adjacent to the Flathead Lake 
Waterfowl Production Area. This sanctuary of open water 
on the Kurfess property garnered flocks of hundreds of 
northern pintail, mallards, and Canada geese as well as doz-
ens of tundra swans in mid to late March this wintry spring. 
Other waterfowl used the haven as well including the unique 
American widgeon and northern shoveler. 

This 45-acre bird oasis on the Kurfess property was pro-
tected forever with a conservation easement in May. 

The Kurfess conservation easement helps secure 
habitat and open land on the north shore which is 
critical to tens of thousands of waterfowl and shore-
birds on their migration each year and 229 species of 
birds throughout the year. 

In fact, it helps protect a rare gem unmatched anywhere 
else in the western United States. The north shore includes 
seven miles of largely undeveloped shoreline on the largest 
freshwater lake west of the Mississippi River which is fed by 
the Flathead River, the life blood of the Crown of the Con-
tinent Ecosystem with headwaters in Glacier National Park 
and the Bob Marshall Wilderness complex. 

The Kurfess conservation easement continues the imple-

mentation of a shared conservation vision by Flathead Land 
Trust and its partners to protect the important landscape 
on the north shore of Flathead Lake as well as critical lands 
along the Flathead River. Many thanks to the landowners 
such as David and Linda Kurfess, because realizing the 
shared conservation vision depends on the interest of the 
landowners.

With the completion of the Kurfess project, this effec-
tive partnership has protected 542 acres on the north 
shore adding to the existing land conserved by the 
1,887-acre Flathead Lake Waterfowl Production Area 
administered by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
and 186 acres of land conserved by private landowners 
with conservation easements. 

The River to Lake Initiative has also helped conserve over 
5,000 acres along the Flathead River adding to an existing 
network of over 8,000 acres of protected public and private 
lands along the river. Many thanks to the landowners such 
as David and Linda Kurfess as realizing the shared conser-
vation vision depends on the interest of the landowners.

On June 28, Flathead Land Trust and the Flathead Lakers 
are hosting a celebration of the completion of the Kurfess 
conservation project with a charter tour aboard the Far West 
Boat along the north shore of Flathead Lake. The boat tour 
will begin at Lakeside and travel along the lake shore to the 
mouth of the Flathead River and then back across the lake. 
This boat tour will also involve a fundraiser for the Flathead 
River to Lake Initiative’s conservation effort to protect critical 
land along the Flathead River. Join us for food, music, and 
celebration on Thursday, June 28, from 6-9 pm; for more 
information and to buy tickets on-line go to 
www.flatheadlandtrust.org.

e are launching our new legacy giving program with a new 
brochure and webpage so you can better understand how you can 
honor your lifelong values and aspirations while planning for your 
own future as well as your loved ones. A planned gift to Flathead 
Land Trust can be transformational in strengthening our ability to 
accomplish beneficial conservation for many years to come. Here’s 
one of the many ways you can make such an impact…

Naming FLT in your Will or Living Trust – A bequest is one of the most 
common types of planned gifts. You can specify your bequest to FLT 
as a particular dollar amount, a percentage of your estate, the resi-
due of your estate or a specific asset such as real estate or securities. 
Bequests offer you great flexibility; your assets remain in your control 
during your lifetime and you can modify your bequest at any time.  

Contact Paul at ptravis@flatheadlandtrust.org or 406-752-8293 to  
receive the new brochure and information of how you can make a 
planned gift to FLT. 

GIFTS THAT CREATE A LASTING LEGACY

ANOTHER BIRD OASIS ON THE NORTH SHORE 
OF FLATHEAD LAKE SAFEGUARDED
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$20,000 +
LOR Foundation
Great Fish Community Challenge –   	
   Whitefish Community Foundation

$5,000 - $20,000
AGL Foundation
The Bibler Foundation
Cadeau Foundation
The Cinnabar Foundation
Cross Charitable Foundation
Ducks Unlimited
Intermountain West Joint Venture
The Sustainability Fund of the Flathead 
Community Foundation
North American Wetlands Conservation 
Act Grant

UP TO $5,000
Applied Materials Foundation
Flathead Beacon Foundation
Land Trust Alliance
Montana’s Outdoor Legacy Foundation
SahanDaywi Foundation
Taheri Foundation
Whitefish Community Foundation

INDIVIDUALS & FAMILY 
FOUNDATIONS
$2,000 - $5,000 
Anonymous (2)
Richard Gordon and Cheryl Watkins
Alan and Sallie Gratch
James & Wanda Hollensteiner Foundation
Richard Kuhl and Marylane Pannell
Eugene and Jan Peterson
Jim and Christine Scott
Alison Young

$1,000 - $2,000
Ben and Anne Binger
Nick and Karen Chickering
John and Alice Cochrane
Gloria and Marvin Cooper
Bill and Sarah Dakin
Ila B. Dousman Fund
Mary Ann and Don Garner

Sally Ericsson and Tom Garwin
Jean Kress
Dale Greenwalt and Kim Warren
Anita Ho and Dean Marsh
Woody Nedom
Notley Family Foundation
Tom and Teresa Quinn
Ken Siderius and Cathy Malarchick
Bruce Tannehill and Gail Cleveland

$500 - $999
Anonymous 
Steve Armstrong and Linnea Ghilardi
Tyler Bebee
Gael Bissell and Rick Mace
Patricia and John Case
Warren Gerald Clark
Chris Clouse
Kevin Corbett
Bill and Tina Corwin
Steve and Sue Cummings
Richard and Nancy Fowler
Kim and David Fredericks
Linda and David Green
John and Kathi Hartlieb
Richard and Suzanne Hildner
Jane Iovino
Marlin and Maureen Casey McKeever
Molly Miller
Don Moe and Peggy Brewer
Ruth and Samuel Neff
Dan and Jeanne Olson
Dean Robbins
Margaret Parodi
Liz and Rusby Seabaugh
John and Kristin VanDenburgh
Tom Veazey
Ben and Katie Ward

$100 - $499
Anonymous (2)
Don and Rebecca Bauder
Valerie Beebe
Bjorn and Amanda Beer
Patricia Bissell
Edd and Janet Blackler
Tim and Susan Bodurtha
Rita Braun

Joe Brenneman and Nancy Pensa
Kathryn Britton
Bonnie Brockman and Reagan Stone
Jerry and Aileen Brosten
Patricia and Ralph Brown
Carol Buchan
Sarah Campbell
Milt and BJ Carlson
Tom and Kris Carlson
Victory and Ted Chase
James and Jeannie Clarke
Thomas W Colman
Woody Compton
Clancy Cone
Linda and Del Coolidge
James Corneliuson
Kerry and Arla Culver
Don and Janet Cutshall
Jill Davenport and Jim Goetz
Michael and Jordonna Dores
Ken and Linda Edwards
Chuck Ensign
Bart and Carole Erickson
Gail and Scott Galloway
Mary Jo Gardner
Hi and Mary Gibson
Bill and Jana Goodman
Bill Haring and Carol McSweeney
Lee Harris
Robin and Craig Harrison
Dennis Hatton
John and Judith Joan Hinchey
Mike and Lindsey Hromadka
Gina and Raymond Huppee
International Crane Foundation
Michele Irelan
Trish and Chuck Issel
Ron and Carley Iverson
Scott and Sandy Jahnke
Jon and Lindsey Jordan
Al Johnson
Connie Johnson and George Losleben
Paul and Candy Johnson
Tyrel and Sammi Johnson
Jeff L Jones
Bonnie Katzman
Laura Katzman and Chris Downs
Kitty and Denny Kellogg

Dianne Marie Klinski
Terry Knupp
Mike and Sandy Koness
Kramer Family Fund of the Whitefish 
Community Foundation
Walter and Nancy Kuhn
Sharon Corneliuson Larson
Evan Lazer
Frank Leftwich
Dr. Tom and Gerene Little
Ben Long and Karen Nichols
Fred Longhart and Marjory McClaren
Kathy Lucke
Carol Lugo
Diane and Bill Lundgren
Autumn Mansfield
Katherine and Lee Maxwell
Kevin McClelland
Pat and Riley McClelland
Kema McQueary
Rosemary and John McKinnon
Rhona and Jerry Meislik
Christopher and Peggy J. Moore
Howard Morgan
Harley Mumma and Nancy Hyde
Paul Mutascio and Jill Gotschalk
Linda Newgard
Margaret Notley
Dawn Oehlerich
Randall S. Ogle
Bob O’Neil and Bobbie Truckner
Dr. Lynne Paretchan
David Payce
Karen Perser and Sydney Lillard
Curtis K Peterson
Dave Petersen
Shelley Clark Philbrick
Carolyn and Doug Pitman
Brenda and Ron Profitt
Jim Rafferty and Rhonda Friedman
Winter Ramos
Karen Reeves and Doug Chadwick
Jim and Linda Regnier
Dave and Cheryl Reynolds
Marilyn Reynolds and Bruce Harris
Joan Ridell and Percy Laube
Jennifer Rogge
Steve and Sue Rolfing

Mickey Rosa
Steve and Arla Rosso
Ed and Marge Rothfuss
James and Barbara Rychwalski
Beth Saltonstall
Peter and Karry Saunders
Sun and Franklin Schroeter
Kate and Todd Schlapfer
Joan Schmidt and Brent Higgins
Daniel Short
David and Katherine Sibert
Charles Siderius
Barb Sieh
Sharon Sinclair
Dean and Lois Sirucek
Doc and Terri Smiley
Roger and Libby Smith
Will and Bonnie Smith
Jerry and Patti Sorensen
Merry Lynn Southers & Michael Bennett
Jerry and Jeanne Southwood
David and Haydi Sowerwine
Preston and Marjorie Spencer
Christine Stanley
Charles Sutfin
Muffie and Jack Thomson
Paul and Samantha Travis
Denise and Mark VanArtsdale
Dr. Loren and Sherry Vranish
John and Amy Waller
Myrt Webb
Steve West
Becky and Larry Williams
Kendall Wheeler and Sam Chew
Scott and Jane Wheeler
Sue Wilkinson
Darrell Worm
Larry and Diane Youmans

UP TO $100
David and Maren Amnotte
Angora Ridge Foundation
Anonymous (4)
Donetta Antonovich
Gordon Ash and Susan Kemper
Dan Bangeman
Tom and Sharon Bengtson
Anne V Berg
Vivian J. Birchall
Barb Boyle
Jennifer Byers

Chris and Maureen Byrd
Gerard and Loretta Byrd
Bill and Kay Burg
Sally Cameron-Russell
Tara Carolin
Gary and Shirley Carver
Dan and Susannah Casey
Connie Cohen
Kelly Coloff
Mike and Diane Conner
Paul Conrad & Ellie Johnson
Diane Conradi and Steve Braun
Jane Corwin and Dennis Spain
Tami and Mike DeGrosky
Dennis and Terry Divoky
Angel Dominguez
Dave and Janet Downey
Greg and JoAnn Dramer
Christine Dye
Erika Ensign and Douglas Wilson
Shirley Folkwein
John Fraley
Linda and Wade Fredenberg
Cheryl Fritz
Grete Gansauer
Steve Gniadek
Victoria Gockenbach
Lael and Darrell Gray
Greg and Catherine Gunderson
Karen Haarr
Jonathan Haber and Susan Barmeyer
David Hadden
Keith Hammer and Pam Willison
Tom and Sue Harding
George and Mary Jo Harris
Robert and Carol Hermes
Kay Howells
Ryan and Eve Hunter
Larry and Patricia Ingvalson
Erika Johnson and David Sandler
Hazel Johnston
Mike Jopek and Pam Gerwe
Vernon M Kiser
Robert Korechoff and Sharon Valentine
Jim and Launa Lackey
Arnold and Karen Larsen
Laura Law
Bruce and Cheryl Lazenby
Bret LeBleu
David LeBleu
Nina and Stuart Levitt
Bob Lopp

Gayle and Scotty MacLaren
Marianne Madler
Shawn and Julie Marshall
Abe and Shelley McCoy
Ron Matelich and Swithin McGrath
Sue and Greg McCormick
Brian and Marty McCully
Shawn McDyre
Rod McIver
Diane and Mike McLean
Stephen Milheim and Carolynn Leaman
Terrie Mitchell
Alexander Moore
Bob and Susan Moore
Jo Ann H. Morgan
Barton Morse
Steve Muller
Dan and Jean Paschke
Marie Peters
Jack and Rachel Potter
Rebecca and Tony Powell
Paul Rana
Chuck and Chris Robbins
Erick and Jennifer Robbins
Karl and Courtney Rudbach
Tim and Hilary Shaw
Michael and Susan Sherman
Roger and Sue Sherman
Howard Stephenson
Theresa Storey
Mark and Nancy Svennungsen
James and Betty Thompson
Sharon Thorne and Barry Carlson
Brett Thuma
Lee Travis
Connie Valentine
Pat Van Eimeren and Colleen Owen
Charles van Rees
Joel Vignere
Jan & Dar Wassink
Devrin Weiss
Barbara White Family
Nina Wickersham
Karen Williams
Gerald and JoLynn Yenne

BUSINESS MEMBERS & SPONSORS
$500+
Alaska Airlines
Bruce Boody Landscape Architect, Inc.
Center for Native Plants 

Forestoration, Inc. 
Freedom Bank
Freshwater Map
Fun Beverage, Inc.
Glacier Bank
Glacier National Park Lodges
Park Side Credit Union
Sportsman and Ski Haus
Third Street Market
Whitefish Credit Union

$100 - $500
Anonymous
Amazon Smile
Backslope Brewing
Corwin Environmental Consultants
Eisinger Motors
Fidelity National Title
Firebrand Hotel and Spa
First Interstate Bank – Whitefish
First Montana Bank
Glacier Guides/Montana Raft Co.
Glacier Raft Co.
Glacier Symphony and Chorale
Glacier View Plastic Surgery
Gandy Dancer Pepper
Insured Titles
Johnson, Berg, & Saxby, PLLP
Landscape Architect, Inc.
McKiernan Chiropractic 
    & Sports Injury Center
Moore, Cockrell, Goicoechea 
    & Johnson, P.C.
Moose’s Saloon
Montana Athletic Club
Morley Canoes
North Country Builders
Ogle, Worm & Travis, PLLP
Polebridge Mercantile
Swan Mountain Outfitters
Three Rivers Bank
Valerie McIntyre Photography
Wheaton’s Cyclery
Whitefish Mountain Resort
The ZaneRay Group

STEWARDSHIP CONTRIBUTIONS
Grosswiler Dairy, Inc.
Iron Horse Development
David and Linda Kelley Kurfess
Cindy Marvin

 THANK YOU TO OUR 2017 DONORS & SUPPORTERS

2017 ANNUAL REPORT AND FINANCIAL SUMMARY
This past year, your support helped to conserve the West Valley Wetlands. This big and far reaching project 
encompasses three conservation easements as well as a new public bird viewing area.  We completed the fundraising 
of the non-federal match in September and closed on the first two conservation easements in October. That allowed 
us to progress towards closing the final 328 acre conservation easement this spring as well as the public access 
easement for the bird viewing area, which is expected to be open by this fall.  Your support also allowed us to make 
significant progress towards building a new trail and family fishing pond in Columbia Falls; permanent protection of 
some of the best wildlife, bear and elk habitat in northwest Montana; and permanent protection of more important 
bird habitat and open space along the North Shore of Flathead Lake.  We couldn’t have done any of this without our 
generous members and supporters!  Thank you. 

INCOME
In 2017, Flathead Land 

Trust’s income was $347,192. 
Here’s the breakdown 
of where our support 

came from.

EXPENSES
In 2017, our operating 

expenses were $234,292. 
Here is a breakdown of 

how the funds 
were spent.

*Note: Summaries depict unaudited financials.  Most recent audited financials available on our website or by request.

87% Conservation 
Projects, Stewardship 

and Outreach

4% Fundraising
9% Administration

8% Project
Contributions	

54% Grants

1% Business Members

22% Memberships/  	
    Family Foundations	

4% Stewardship Fund Contributions

8% Fundraising Events

3% Interest/Other Income

GRANTORS AND FOUNDATIONS



NONPROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
KALISPELL, MT
PERMIT NO. 20

690 N. Meridian, Suite 207 • P.O. Box 1913
Kalispell, MT 59903-1913

North Shore Boat Tour and
Conservation Celebration
Don’t miss our Far West Boat Tour 
along with co-hosts the Flathead Lak-
ers on Thursday, June 28th from 6:00 
– 9:00 PM.  Celebrate conservation of 
the N. Shore and the recent Kurfess 
project with a summer evening boat 
tour. The tour will offer complimen-
tary appetizers and a no host bar as 
well as live entertainment by David 

Walburn. Tickets are $50 and can be purchased by calling 752-
8293 or online at flatheadlandtrust.org.  

UPCOMING EVENTS

 West Valley Wetlands Bird 
Viewing Area Opening Celebration
 
Join us in celebrating the newly con-
served West Valley Wetlands and the 
opening of the bird viewing area for 
the public. The celebration will include a 
ribbon cutting ceremony, presentations, 
and what will likely be some great view-
ing of sandhill cranes and other birds 
during their fall migration. This event will 

be scheduled later this summer so stay tuned. Contact us for more 
details at 406-752-8293.

The Land Affair – Annual Benefit
Join us on August 16th at Cypress Yard 
in Whitefish for our annual fundraising 
event to celebrate and protect open 
spaces and wild places throughout 
northwest Montana. This colorful eve-
ning event will include live music by 
singer/songwriter Mike Murray, local 
farm sourced hors d’oeuvres, beer, 
wine and champagne, and an exciting 
silent auction and live drive. Tickets are 
$35/single and $70/couple.  Purchase 
your tickets at flatheadlandtrust.org or 
call 406-752-8293.

Great Fish Community Challenge
We are excited to be participating in 
the Whitefish Community Foundation 
Great Fish Community Challenge 
again! The Great Fish Challenge is a 
charitable giving campaign that begins 
July 26 and runs through September 
14.  Contributions can be made online 
at www.greatfishchallenge.org or with 

an official donation form and will be partially matched by Whitefish 
Community Foundation. Last year, we raised over $28,000 which 
really boosted our ability to do more conservation.  Let’s see what we 
can do this year!


